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January 18, 2024 
 
City Manager/City of Golden 
911 10th St  
Golden CO 80401 
 
RE: Golden Mine, Permit No. M1976-007UG, Notice of Request for Temporary Cessation TC1, Initial 

Period 
 
City Manager, City of Golden: 

This letter is to inform Counties and Municipalities within two miles of a mining operation of the intent of 
Operator to put their mining operation into a state of temporary cessation.  This letter is sent pursuant to 
the requirement of Rule 1.13.6 of the Rules and Regulations of the Colorado Mined Land Reclamation 
Board. 

Please be advised that Operator, whose address and telephone number are Denver Brick Company, 210 
Acme St., Denton TX 76205; (940) 383-7569, has filed a Notice of Temporary Cessation with the Division 
of Reclamation, Mining and Safety for the mining operation listed above.  The mining operation is located 
at or near Section 16, Township 3N, Range 70W, 6th Principle Meridian, in Jefferson County.   

The receipt of the Notice of Temporary Cessation will be acknowledged in the monthly activity report 
attached to the agenda for the February 2024 meeting of the Mined Land Reclamation Board unless one 
or more of the following conditions occurs: 

1. Reclamation or performance standard issues are indicated in the Notice of Temporary 
Cessation. 

2. Such issues are indicated by a field inspection of the mine site. 
3. Such issues are indicated by a review of the mining operation file. 
4. Concerns are expressed about the Notice of Temporary Cessation by interested persons. 

If one or more of the above conditions occurs, the Division will place the Notice of Temporary Cessation 
on the agenda for the March 2024 meeting of the Mined Land Reclamation Board.  During that meeting, 
the Board will consider whether or not to accept the Notice.   

If you have any questions, please contact Eric Scott at 303-229-9414 or Eric.Scott@state.co.us . 

Sincerely, 

 
Eric Scott 
Environmental Protection Specialist 

mailto:Eric.Scott@state.co.us

